Minutes of  BARHOLM with STOWE Parish Meeting - Planning Application - held at the Five Horseshoes, Barholm, on Thursday 20th August ‘20 at 8pm
1.
PRESENT
David Brown (Chairman)
Rosemary T.Bellew and Kelham Cooke (District Councillors)
Thomas Brown (taking minutes)

Approx 20 residents
2.
APOLOGIES – Mark Britton, David Hetherington
3.        OTHER BUSINESS DEFERAL
The Chairman suggested a deferment of all normal parish business, to allow more time to focus on the planning application for gravel extraction in Greatford parish. This was proposed by Lizzie Young and Seconded by Jonno O’Shea
4. 
PARISH COMMUINCATION
The Chairman explained that he planned to focus communication on all parish matters (including planning applications) via both the village WhatsApp group, and via a parish email group. He encouraged all to leave their email details, so he could start creating an email group that could be used to quickly communicate parish issues.

5. 
PLANNING APPLICATION

A planning application has been submitted for the extraction of gravel in Greatford parish, at the corner of Greatford road and Kings St (PL 0082/20. Barholm and Stowe has been asked to submit a representation, as an associated and affected parish.
Brief – A private landlord (Dr Charles Lane) has submitted an application to removal gravel from an approx. 55ha area of land to the north east of Barholm and directly north of Stowe by approx. 1 mile. This extraction will be for a period of 14 years, and involve the movement of 70-80 HGV vehicles a day to remove the gravel. Post extraction the land will be returned 70% to agricultural and 30% to wetland areas and balancing ponds. 

The possible concerns from the village were discussed at length and the main concern areas were summarised as follows:

· Extra HGV traffic through Barholm village via whatever route, and possible restrictions of this.
· Increased safety issues on the major routes – Kings Street

· Safety issues on specific junctions – Stowe cross roads, and Kings St/A1175 junction

· Road conditions – particularly Kings Street
· Re-instatement of the land, post the extraction – agricultural land was preferred
· Possible dirt dragged onto the roads, by exiting vehicles

· Possible dust and noise issues (although unlikely to affect Barholm)
· Gritting of Kings St in the winter months

It was agreed that the Chairman would draft a response for the village, and circulate to all interested parties for comment, prior to submission,
Other Related Items

Agreed to register our collective support for other parties – Greatford Parish Council and Stowe Residents Association

Chairman agreed to circulate details via email/WhatsApp on how to submit an individual representation. 

Rosemary T-B has arranged an on site meeting for all parishes in early Sept, to further clarify local questions and to put collective concerns. 
5.AOB

None
The Chairman thanked those present and closed the meeting at 20:39
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